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The Southern Africa Development Community (SADC) is currently 

supporting the Republic of Madagascar in the process of the second 

round of the Presidential Election held on 19 December 2018. 

SADC commends the people of the Republic of Madagascar for their 

peaceful and exemplary conduct during the election campaign period and 

election day.   

SADC also commends the Independent National Electoral Commission 

(CENI) for managing the logistics for the election within the short period 

of time between the first round of the election held in November 2018, and 

the second round of the election. 

SADC urges the two Presidential Election candidates and their supporters 
to remain calm and patient whilst the CENI and the High Constitutional 
Court respectively, are in the process of finalising the release of the 
provisional and final results of the election.  
 
In line with the revised SADC Principles and Guidelines Governing 
Democratic Elections (2015), SADC will continue to observe the entire 
cycle of the election process and issue its final report and 
recommendations through the relevant SADC structures. 
 
 
Dr. Hage G. Geingob, President of the Republic of Namibia, and 
Chairperson of SADC 
20 December 2018. 
 


